Minutes
2YC3 Membership Meeting November 21, 2008

183rd 2YC3 Conference

Anne Arundel Community College

COCTYC Attendees:  Jeff Cramer, Michaeleen Lee, Lance Lund and Candice McCloskey

Absent:  Kelly Befus, Jim Schneider, John Kenkel, Frank Ramdayal, Dolores Aquino
1.  The meeting was called to order at 1:50 PM by Jeff Cramer.

2.  Introduction of Officers and Attendees – The officers introduced themselves, then each of the attendees introduced themselves.

3. Approval of minutes of 182nd 2YC3 Membership Meeting in Las Vegas – there was no meeting, so no minutes to approve.

4. Treasurer Report – no report

5. College Sponsor Report – Lance Lund gave the report in lieu of Kelly.  With 100 sponsors now, to have members join online using PayPal.  The joint membership with DivCHED, which was supposed to be a one-time thing, was logistically difficult to track and has been discontinued.

6. RAB Report – Michaeleen stated that in the beginning each of the four RAB’s were supposed to have 9 members and most years there were not enough members, and the RAB’s didn’t have any responsibilities.  The RAB’s are being built back up, and the goal is to have one person from each state represented.  Their responsibility is to help build up the organization.  The Eastern RAB will meet at lunchtime.  The RAB’s are being asked to make a list of all the community college faculty in their region, to get all the community colleges in their region to become college sponsors, and to take a more active role in planning and mentoring conferences in their region.  Also to follow the lead of the Western Conference, and have each region give a teaching award.
7. Newsletter Report – Jeff stated that the deadline for articles for Vol I 2009 newsletter is Dec 15th.  News from each of the regions is needed.

8. Industrial Sponsors Report – there are 26 sponsors at this time, and the list was passed out. He asked the membership to consider changing the fee to $30.  He stated that the sponsors’ names should be published on the website and in the newsletter.
9. Membership Report – Lance stated that there are about 450 members at this time.  He asked the members present to encourage their colleagues to join.  There is much potential for future sites.  
10. Future Sites Report – The conferences for 2009 are in Salt Lake City in the Spring, and in Hinds, MS, and in Rochester, MN in the fall.  Jeff stated that more information is available on the 2YC3 website.  The goal is to meet in each of the four regions each year, so that there will be an inexpensive, close-by conference, at a college site, to attend at least once a year.
11. New Business – There is a ChemBridges grant, handled by Harry Ungar and David Brown, specifically to help attend a national meeting.  In the spring, the national ACS meeting in Salt Lake City will be held in conjunction with the 2YC3 meeting, so that the grant could be used to attend the 2YC3 meeting as well.  So far there is a 100% success rate in obtaining this funding.  2YC3 hopes to be able to give a National Teaching Award.  Each region would choose a candidate, and the national award winner would be chosen from those.  It could be endowed by ChemBridges.  Jeff asked members to consider running for office.

12. Adjournment – the meeting was adjourned at 2:20 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Candice McCloskey

